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FRIDAY LETTER 
APRIL 20, 2018 

 

 

ADMINISTRATION  ï HENRY LAWRENCE , CITY ADMINISTRATOR  
 

City Recorder, Cindy Hughes, CMC 

 

At the April 24th City Council Meeting, the Oath of Office of Police Officer will be 

administered to Christian Venables.  Additional agenda items are as follows: 
 

¶ Butte Creek Mill Foundation: Update regarding the rebuilding of the Butte Creek Mill 

and discussion as to whether the Council is willing to consider at a future Council 

meeting a resolution to donate funds to the rebuild effort. 
 

¶ Resolution No. 2018-18.  A Resolution authorizing a City of Eagle Point Personal/ 

Professional Services Contract with S+B James Construction Management Co. for the 

Public Works Heated Storage Building Project (Policy No. 6), and adjustments to the 

2017-2018 Budget. 
 

¶ Resolution No. 2018-19.  A Resolution authorizing a City of Eagle Point Personal/ 

Professional Services Contract with DeVore Electric and Construction for the Main 

Street Light Project ï Phase 4. 

 

UPCOMING MEETINGS :    
 

City Council ï April  24 ï 6:00 p.m. ï City Hall 

 

Community Development Commission ï May 1 ï 5:00 p.m. ï City Hall 

 

PUBLIC NOTICES :    

 

ELECTION INFORMATION :  Beginning May 30, 2018, election packets will be available 

from the City of Eagle Point and filings for candidacy of the following elected offices will be 

accepted:  
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Mayor - for a term of two years. 

Council Member - for a term of four years. 

Council Member - for a term of four years. 

Council Member - for a term of four years. 
 

The term of office of elected officers shall commence on the first Council Meeting in January, 

2019.  Persons interested must be, at the time of election, a qualified elector as defined in 

Section 2, Article II of the Oregon Constitution; and shall have been a resident within the city 

limits of the City of Eagle Point for the twelve-month period immediately preceding the 

November 2018 election.   
 

It is suggested that completed election filing forms be submitted to Cindy Hughes, City 

Recorder, City of Eagle Point, City Hall, 17 South Buchanan Avenue, Eagle Point, Oregon, by 

August 23, 2018 to meet the August 28, 2018 filing deadline with the Jackson County Elections 

Office.  For questions and additional information, please call 541-826-4212 ext. 106. 

 

PUBLIC HEARING :  Notice is hereby given that the Eagle Point City Council will conduct a 

public hearing on Tuesday, May 22, 2018 at 6:00 p.m., in the City Council Chambers at City 

Hall, 17 South Buchanan Avenue, Eagle Point, Jackson County, Oregon, regarding its intent to 

modify its building program fees including residential plumbing permits, residential mechanical 

permits, solar permits, residential fire suppression, temporary power over 601 amps, limited 

energy, manufactured dwelling/RV parks. New categories will be established for fees that did 

not previously exist such as deferred submittals, temporary Certificate of Occupancy, foundation 

only and shell only buildings. Additional information is available at City Hall or 

www.cityofeaglepoint.org. 

 

PUBLIC HEARING:  Notice is hereby given that the Eagle Point City Council will conduct a 

public hearing on Tuesday, June 12, 2018 at 6:00 p.m., in the City Council Chambers at City 

Hall, 17 South Buchanan Avenue, Eagle Point, Jackson County, Oregon, regarding its intent to 

modify its water, storm water, transportation, and parks system development charges (SDCs).  

Additional information is available at City Hall or www.cityofeaglepoint.org. 
 

 

 FINANCE  ï MELISSA OWENS, FINANCE DIRECTOR  
 

Here are a few of the projects that we are currently working on or have recently finished: 

 

¶ Update 10 year salary and benefit projections 

¶ Update 10 year projections for all operating funds 

¶ Review current and proposed capital projects and purchases 

¶ Prepare draft budget 

¶ Review bids and options for security at Public Works facility (cameras & updated locks) 

¶ SDC Study (Next step Public Hearing June 12, 2018)   

¶ Upgrade document imaging software (Laserfiche) including updating workflow 

procedures. The Server along with all of the workstations has been upgraded. New 

workflow designs are being created and tested by staff 

¶ Upgrade of the financial system (Incode) was completed on March , 2018 

http://www.cityofeaglepoint.org/
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¶ Prepare for upgrade of Building Projects system (Incode) (Scheduled for September). We 

will be a beta tester for this software product.     

¶ Comprehensive IT security audit of all computers and devices using network was 

completed (Staff continues to monitor the security of the servers and workstations and 

implement updates as necessary)  

¶ Install new firewall and gateway security with traffic monitoring at City Hall. (This 

continues to be monitored) 

¶ Review costs related to credit card acceptance for utility, court, and building permits 

(This is an ongoing discussion related to costs of acceptance) 

¶ Review procedures for allowing payments by phone. Our new software update allows the 

feature of payments by phone and auto generated reminder notices of account 

information   

¶ Review grant procedures and internal controls related to grant expenditures 

¶ Review all procedure manuals and internal control documents 

¶ Review upgrade options for Microsoft Office. Microsoft Office 2007 has been working 

great for us. However, Microsoft has announced they will no longer support that version. 

This will require that we update to a newer version 

¶ Review current servers and necessary upgrade of the Exchange (email) software. Our 

version of Small Business Server and Exchange are nearing the end of life and will need 

to be upgraded.    

¶ Cyber Audit conducted by the Cityôs insurance provider 

¶ Preparation for the onsite visit from the auditors for the interim field work for the annual 

audit April 30, 2018 ï May 1, 2018 

 

Finance 

 

Update of the 10 year projections are underway as well as the preparation of the 2018/2019 

Budget.  A significant part of the budget and the projections are the personnel costs. The 

Collective Bargaining Agreements state that the salary schedules will be adjusted July 1 of each 

year based on the U.S. Cities All Cities ï CPI ïW 12 month index ending in March. Based on 

this CPI index the CPI increase will be 2.4% effective July 1, 2018. 2018/2019 is the final year 

of the Collective Bargaining Agreements.  

 

Statewide Transit Tax 

 

Part of Oregonôs House Bill (HB) 2017 created a Statewide Transit Tax assessed to employees 

that are Oregon residents as well as non-residents who perform services in Oregon. The tax will 

be withheld from employeeôs pay at a rate of one-tenth of one percent (.001) starting July 1, 

2018. All City of Eagle Point staff will be subject to this new tax. The tax will be reported and 

paid to the State on a quarterly basis. It will also be included in our annual reconciliation 

reporting sent to the State each year.  
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Audit  

 

The auditors will be onsite for their interim visit April 30, 2018 ï May 1, 2018. This is a required 

part of the annual audit process as required by Oregon law. They will return to finish up the 

onsite portion of the audit process in September 2018. 

 

Budget Committee Meetings 

 

The Budget Committee meeting will be held Monday, June 4, 2018. If a second meeting is 

necessary it will be held Tuesday, June 5, 2018. The 2018/2019 Proposed Budget will be 

presented at the June 4
th
 meeting. There will be an opportunity for public comment at that 

meeting. The Budget Committee will discuss the budget and either approve it as presented or 

approve it with changes. The Approved Budget will be presented to the City Council during a 

public hearing at the City Council meeting on June 26, 2018. There will be an opportunity for 

public comment during public hearing. At that meeting the Council will either adopt the budget 

as presented or will adopt it with changes. 

 

Public Hearings 

 

There are several Public Hearings scheduled regarding fee changes. Some fees have special 

publication and notification requirements and therefore require separate public hearings. Staff 

will be presenting all City fees for Council review. It is good practice to review them on an 

annual basis. Many of the fees have not been reviewed in several years. Not all fees are expected 

to increase. 

     

Public Hearing - System Development Charge (SDC) Study 

 

A Public Hearing will be held on June 12, 2018. The study and related methodology is available 

on the Cityôs website www.cityofeaglepoint.org. Public hearing notices were advertised 90 days 

in advance as required. Notices have been mailed to all builders and developers involved in 

building in Eagle Point. 

 

Public Hearing ï Modification of Building Program Fees 

 

A public Hearing will be held on May 22, 2018 to accept public comment regarding an increase 

in Building Program fees. As required, a Notice of Intent to increase Building Program fees was 

submitted to the State of Oregon Building Codes Division 45 days in advance of this public 

hearing. A Public Hearing notice has been posted as required. The proposed fees are listed on the 

Cityôs website at www.cityofeaglepoint.org and at 

http://www.oregon.gov/bcd/jurisdictions/Documents/20180406-eagle-point-proposed-fee.pdf.  

 

Public Hearing ï Water Rate Increase 

 

A public Hearing will be held on May 22, 2018. A Public Hearing will be held to accept public 

comment regarding authorizing an increase in water base rates and water consumption rates.  

 

 

http://www.cityofeaglepoint.org/
http://www.cityofeaglepoint.org/
http://www.oregon.gov/bcd/jurisdictions/Documents/20180406-eagle-point-proposed-fee.pdf
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Public Hearing ï Planning Fees and other City Fees 

 

A public Hearing will be held on May 22, 2018 to accept public comments regarding changes in 

Planning and other City fees.  

 

IT Tasks 

 

An upgrade was completed to our financial system. We now have the ability to accept payments 

by phone. This is a service that many customers have requested. Another new service is the 

ability for customers to sign up for notification or alerts regarding their accounts.  

 

Incode is in the process of updating their building permit module. They will be ready to 

implement this update in September. We have volunteered to be a beta tester site for the new 

software. I have extensive experience with beta testing. Beta testing can be a very valuable 

opportunity. It gives us an opportunity to provide critical feedback regarding how the system 

functions and also to provide suggestions.    

 

Risk Management 

 

We participated in an audit of our computer system safety and security. This audit was conducted 

by our insurance company. The audit went very well. We received a very high score. We have 

great security measures in place at all levels. However, there will always be risks. We continue 

to monitor for risks.  

 

Our insurance company provided our 2017 Membership Report. This report shows what 

coverage we have, how well we are doing with our covered exposures as compared to other 

agencies in the pool. The report also gives a claims summary and how we rank on our best 

practices review. We continue to rank very well as compared to other agencies in the pool. We 

will provide a review of the report at an upcoming meeting. 

 

Court  

 

Several years ago, the City started allowing certain people who receive tickets to take classes 

through a Traffic School in lieu of paying a fine. If a person who has a clean driving record 

receives a citation for a minor violation that person may be eligible to take a class. This does 

depend on the violation. If they elect traffic school the citation will not appear on their record. 

There are fees that must be paid before attending traffic school. This program has not had as 

many participants as we had anticipated. We do let people know if they qualify for this 

alternative. A few choose to do this but most choose to pay their fine. 

 

 Here are a few statistics for March 2018  

 

¶ Business Licenses 

o 519 licenses issued  

Á 197 inside city limits 

Á 322 outside city limits 
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¶ Municipal Court 

o 13 new citations were issued and cited to appear in Eagle Point Municipal Court 

o 87 citations were scheduled to be heard in court 

o 59 citations were scheduled to be heard in court but the defendant failed to appear 

in court 

o 1 elected to take traffic school 

o 11 paid their ticket online 

o 65 violations were suspended 

o 65 violations were sent to collections 

   

¶ Utility Billing  

o 3421 utility accounts were billed 

o 43 residents changed addresses (People moved in or out) 

o 370 late notices were mailed 

o 64 door tags were hung for addresses that were in danger of being disconnected 

for nonpayment  

o 18 new water meters were shut off for nonpayment. Most of these were turned 

back on with payment 

o There are currently 16 meters that are shut off for nonpayment. These meters have 

been locked off for more than one month 

o 41 Lien Searches. Lien searches are conducted by a title company when there is 

the sale or refinance of a property. 

 

¶ Electronic and Online billing and payment options 

o 644 Customers receive their utility bills by email 

o 500 Customers pay their utility bill by automatic bank draft 

o 449 Customers paid their utility account online 

 

¶ Building Permits (Single Family Residential ï Full Home Permits) 

o 2 Month of February 2018 

o 53 July 1, 2017 ï February 2018 (Budgeted for 60) 

o 87 July 1, 2016 ï June 30, 2017 

 

POLICE  ï DARIN MAY , POLICE CHIEF  
 

 National Prescription Drug Takeback Day 

 
On Saturday, April  28

th
 from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. the Eagle Point Police Department will partner 

with the U.S. Department of Justice and the Drug Enforcement Administration to host our local 

National Prescription Drug Take Back Day.  Participants can drop off medication at the Eagle 

Point Police Station. 
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This initiative addresses a vital public safety and public health issue and provides a safe, 

convenient, and responsible way to dispose of expired or unused prescription drugs.  Medicines 

that languish in home cabinets are highly susceptible to diversion, misuse, and abuse.  Rates of 

prescription drug abuse in the U.S. are alarmingly high, as are the number of accidental 

poisonings and overdoses due to these drugs.  Studies show that a majority of abused 

prescription drugs are obtained from family and friends, including from the home medicine 

cabinet.  In addition, Americans are now advised that their usual methods for disposing of 

unused medicines pose potential safety and health hazards. 

 

Sting Operation with School District 9 

On Friday, April 20
th
 our school resource officer, in coordination with School District 9, 

performed a sting operation in downtown Eagle Point. The operation targeted suspected 

underage use of marijuana at Bob Moore Park. 

 

Code Enforcement 

Code Enforcement efforts are underway to prepare for the busy summer months of excessive 

vegetation abatement and homegrown marijuana enforcement. 

 

PARKS AND RECREATION  ï ROBERT M ILLER , P.E., PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR  
 

Little Butte Creek Bank Stabilization Project 

 

Rogue River Watershed Council (RRWC) opened bids on the project to stabilize the banks of the 

Little Butte Creek on April 6, 2018.  Two bidders submitted proposals with Northwest 

Watershed Restoration selected for the project, at a cost of $133,000.  The project is scheduled to 

begin in June of 2018, funded by several grants.  The City is providing matching labor for the 

project.  The bank stabilization will help preserve the existing alignments of Little Butte Creek 

and Antelope Creek on the property of the Cityôs future park.  
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Park Maintenance 

 

The Public Works crew: 

¶ Adjusted and repaired the irrigation system at Harnish Park. 

¶ Delivered and picked up tables and chairs for the Chamber of Commerce volunteer 

meeting. 

¶ Assisted Greenway Spray with adding more bait for the ground squirrels. 

Contract Park Mowing continued with Milestone Landscape Group at all City parks, including 

the Splash Park lawn, Judge Stewart House lawn, and the Pioneer Cemetery.    

At Bob Moore Park the concrete panels that are less than 1ò were marked out for grinding.  The 

City has contacted a concrete company to grind sidewalks with minimal differences.  

     

A kick panel was installed on a door at the Chamberlin Park due to the metal door rusting out.  

 

At Mattie Brown Park the aerator on the bathroom faucet was repaired.  Other repairs to the 

restrooms are in process.  

 

Chamber of Commerce/Harnish Wayside Visitorôs Center 

 

Beginning May 1 the summer schedule will begin for the Harnish Wayside Visitorôs Center.  The 

Eagle Point and Upper Rogue Chamber of Commerce provides volunteer services to keep the 

visitor center open Monday through Wednesday each summer, beginning May 1, from 10 am to 

4 pm.   The City Park Hosts open the center Thursday through Sunday to provide a 7-day a week 

center from May through September.  We appreciate the partnership of the Chamber and 

volunteers to provide this service to the community each year.  For information on volunteering, 

please contact the Eagle Point and Upper Rogue Chamber of Commerce.  
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Recreation 

 

The City of Eagle Point and the Rogue Valley YMCA are now taking registrations for spring 

Volleyball.  Contact City Hall or visit the Cityôs website to register and for more information. 

 

 

PUBLIC WORKS ï ROBERT M ILLER , P.E., PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR  
 

Public Works Maintenance and Operations 

 

Streets 

Public Works completed pot holing of the Cityôs water and storm system utilities on Linn Road 

for the design team, Century West. 
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Public Works removed a permanent barricade and placed a temporary barricade at the end of 

North View Drive to allow for access.  The current property owner runs cattle on the land.  

 

   

Public Works is scheduled to bolt down the steel plates over the storm inlets on Main Street.  

Quotes will be obtained to replace the systems with curb opening inlets.  

 

 
   

Public Works began clearing and grubbing the area for installation of the South Shasta 

Pedestrian Bridge.  A contractor will be hired to grind the tree stumps.  Erosion control materials 

were placed in the event of forecasted rain. 
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In addition Public Works: 

 

¶ Swept the streets. 

¶ Mowed, weeded and sprayed round up at the PW Yard. 

¶ Trimmed grass on the Shasta side of Loto Street Bridge. 

¶ Picked up and disposed of a dead dear at Pine Ridge. 

¶ Sprayed weeds at multiple locations 

¶ Replaced a damaged óstop aheadô sign on Old Highway 62. 

The sidewalks at 633 Crystal and 329 Shadowlawn were replaced by Ashland Medford 

Plumbing under contract.  The trees had damaged the sidewalks.  The trees will be replaced in 

the fall with species appropriate for the small planter areas.   

 

Storm 

 

Public Works weeded behind a fence on the Buchanan ditch at the request of a property owner. 

Public Works also located the storm system for the Sarah Lane Sewer project by RVSS. 
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Water System 

 

Public Works repaired a water service leak at 731 S. Royal. 

   

In addition to the regularly scheduled locates for development, occupant change orders, meter 

installs, pump station reads, and customer service orders, Public Works also: 

 

¶ Assisted contractor at the 4 million reservour to install a site gage for the water level.  

¶ Investigated a water leak on Palima Drive,  

¶ Investigated 1031 Arrowhead for low water pressure.   

¶ Investigated 39 Greenmoore Drive low water pressure ï customer PRV requires repair. 

¶ Investigated 588 Teakwood Drive low water pressure ï customer PRV requires repair. 

¶ Investigate 1020 & 1014 Highlands Drive ï customerôs irrigation system leaking. 

¶ Located the water system for the Sarah Lane Sewer project for RVSS. 

¶ Assisted the developer for the Outlook Pump station to connect the portable gas tank to 

the back up generator.  

¶ Placed shut off tags for the utility bills. 

Building Maintenance  

 
The Public Works Building Roof project was completed. As time permits, the building will be 

cleaned by Public Works for storage. 

 

Public Works contracted out the clean out of the sewer at the Old Fire Station.  The sewer had 

backed up.   

 

Equipment and Vehicle Maintenance 

 

¶ The Kubota ZD21 mower was analyzed for potential grinding noises; no repairs were 

needed at this time. 

¶ The Red Ford Ranger was taken in for repair of a broken hose clamp ï the work was 

completed under warranty.   

¶ A broken wire was repaired for the tail light and parking light on the white trailer; new 

tires were installed.    

¶ Public Works repaired a hydraulic leak on the Case backhoe. 
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Capital Improvement Projects 

 

Construction 

 

South Shasta Pedestrian Bridge ï The project has been awarded to Anderson Environmental 

Contracting, LLC.  The bridge is being fabricated and scheduled for installation the week of 

April 30, 2018. 

 
South Shasta Avenue Path 

 

RH2 completed updated plans for the sidewalk and path leading up to the new bridge. 

Construction estimates are being obtained to complete the path with the new bridge.    

 
 

1.6 MG Landscape 

Plant establishment is continuing on the landscape project. 

 

Laurel Street and Tracy Avenue Storm Improvements ï The project to remove the concrete 

valley gutters and install a new storm system was awarded at the March 27, 2018 City Council 

meeting to Ashland Medford Plumbing.  The plans were designed by Construction Engineering 

Consultants (CEC).  A preconstruction meeting occurred on April 12, 2018.  Letters were sent to 

the property owners noticing them of the beginning of construction the week of April 23, 2018. 
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City Hall O ffice Lighting  

 

Five contractors provided quotes to replace the lighting in the front office and Planning 

Directorôs office with LED lights.  Infinity Electrical Contractors, Inc. will begin work the end of 

April.  

 

Project Development 

 

Linn Road Improvements 

 

Century West Engineering (CWEC) and staff continue to coordinate details on design issues for 

the Linn Road Improvements.  Staff met again with Century West on April 20, 2018 with the 

Eagle Point Postmaster to review locations for new mailbox centers.  The widening of Linn Road 

will require relocation of the current individual mail boxes.  The plans and estimate were 

received by Century West; the design team continues to work on the specifications for the 

project. 

 
 

 



 15 

E. Main Street/Stevens Road Improvements 

 

OBEC Consulting Engineers completed the plans and construction estimate for the East Main 

Street/Stevens Road Improvements project.  An informal open house is scheduled for Tuesday 

May 22, 2018 from 4:00-6:00 pm at the Ashpole Community Center, Eagle Point City Hall.  

Anyone interested in the project and the proposed changes for East Main Street and Stevens 

Road is invited to attend.  OBEC Consulting Engineers will be available to discuss the project 

and show details.  OBEC will also be presenting the project at the May 22, 2018 City Council 

meeting. 

 

The Department of Justice finally gave approval to ODOT for the Right of Way Amendment, 

only to be delayed again due to a procedural error at ODOT.  The amendment allows OBECôs 

right of way consultant to contact owners for any right of way/easements required for the project.  

Right of Way is anticipated to resume again in two to three weeks.   

 

Public Works Heated Storage 

 

Staff advertised the Request for Proposal (RFP) for the new storage building at the Public Works 

site.  Part of the 2004 Public Works Facility Master Plan, the new building will allow all of the 

vehicles, equipment, and materials stored at the old Fire Station to be moved to the Public Works 

Shop.  The project is recommended to be awarded at the April 24, 2018 City Council meeting. 

 

 
 

Main Street Lighting - Phase 4 

 

The project to place street lights on Main Street from Platt Avenue to Buchanan Avenue is 

recommended to be awarded at the April 24, 2018 City Council meeting.  The project is 

scheduled to be completed before the end of June 2018. 
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Development Review and Construction 

 
Public Works/Engineering has been very busy with the review and coordination of residential 

homes, new proposed subdivisions and commercial property.  Inquiries and 

coordination/development of several other properties not listed below continues daily.  

 

Sarah Lane Sewer Replacement 

Rogue Valley Sewer Services awarded the Sarah Lane Sewer Replacement to KoGap 

Construction.  The project will install a new sewer line from the Buchanan Ditch to Lorraine 

Avenue.  Construction is scheduled to begin the week of April 30, 2018 and take approximately 

6 weeks. 

 
 

Additional development updated will be provided in the next Friday letter. 
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DEVELOPMENT SERVICES ï M IKE UPSTON, PLANNING DIRECTOR  
 
PLANNING & BUILDING ACTIVITY OVERVIEW  
 

The map at left provides a visual overview 

of the most active land development 

projects, with many of them summarized 

in the following pages.  Residential 

subdivisions and the new home 

construction market continue to be strong, 

with available lots building out quickly.   

 

Commercial development includes 

groundbreaking on the new Windermere 

Real Estate building on Old Crater Lake 

Hwy, the beginning phases of Storage 

Emporium on Hannon Road, near 

completion of Barselou Dental at 

Creekside Center, and a couple of 

downtown façade improvements 

incentivized by a city grant program.   

 

Long range planning work locally includes 

the formulation of a bundle of downtown 

development incentives, including the just- 

expanded façade improvement grant 

program, reduced parking requirements 

and a potential reduction in systems 

development fees.  Our long range work abroad includes participation in regional land use, 

transportation and housing initiatives.   

 

Along the way, thereôs daily interaction with other internal work groups, coordination with 

various public agencies in the valley and the state, and providing staff support to the City 

Council, Planning Commission and Community Development Commission.  Refer to the end of 

this section for summaries of these activities. 

 

CURRENT LAND DEVELOPMENT  

 

Sienna Hills Subdivision  
 

Phases 3 and 4 are complete and home construction 

continues to move along speedily in Phases 5 and 6.   

The final piece, Phase 7, is in design.  We await the 

tentative subdivision map application, which will be routed 

through the Planning Commission and City Council, after 

which weôll see site engineering and home construction - 

expected during 2018 and 2019. 


